
 
 

 

 

07 December 2023 

 

MARIA ANTONIA YULO LOYZAGA 

Secretary 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
DENR Bldg. Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 
 

Attention:  Ms. Cheryl Loise T. Leal, 
 
Dear Ms. Loyzaga, 
 
 Greetings from the Philippine Competition Commission (PCC)! 
 
 This refers to the requirements relative to compliance with the National 

Competition Policy (NCP) for the grant of the FY 2023 Performance-Based Bonus 

under Annex 5 of the AO 25 IATF Memorandum Circular No. 2023-1.1 

 

To this end, identified agencies were initially required to comply with specific 

requirements as part of their accountabilities on or before 30 November 2023 as set 

forth in Section 2.2 of the NCP guidelines:  

 

“The deadline for submission shall be on or before 30 November 2023. 

Agencies are also required to provide scanned or digital copies of the official 

submission and editable MS Word or Excel file for use of the NCP-PBB 

Secretariat.” 

 

In view of the foregoing and to provide agencies the full opportunity to comply 

with NCP-related agency accountabilities, the PCC is extending the deadline for 

submission of requirements until 30 January 2024 (Tuesday). Furthermore, this also 

serves as a reminder that compliance to these requirements will be used as basis in 

determining the PBB eligibility of responsible units and individuals. Hence, non-

compliance will result in the isolation of the responsible units and individuals for the 

grant of the FY 2023 PBB.   

 

 

The NCP-PBB Secretariat will continue to coordinate with your good office 

regarding matters related to this and shall provide a status report on the agency’s 

 
1 Guidelines on the Grant of the Performance-Based Bonus (PBB) for Fiscal Year 2023 under Executive 
Order (EO) No. 80, s. 2012 and EO No. 201, s. 2016. 



 
 
 
 

compliance to be sent in a subsequent email. For further queries and clarifications on 

the submission of your requirements, please contact the Secretariat at 8771-9722 loc. 

214 or email through ncp-pbb@phcc.gov.ph. 

 

The PCC looks forward to your support and cooperation as we continue our 

efforts to implement and mainstream the National Competition Policy. 

 

 Thank you very much! 

 

   

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kenneth V. Tanate, PhD 

Executive Director 

and NCP-PBB TWG Head 

mailto:ncp-pbb@phcc.gov.ph

